
Organiser’s Comments 

 

Brampton Bryan is one of our regular areas for Springtime In Shropshire events, although 

it’s actually over the border in Herefordshire. The park and woods were as lovely as ever 

and we struck gold with the weather. 

 

Those who’ve been here before may recall that parking has tended to be in a different 

field, inconveniently remote from the assembly area. We were delighted to be offered the 

use of an ideal assembly and parking field for this year. 

 

As usual any impression of smooth swan-like progress was the result of furious paddling 

underneath. Unfortunately the failure of a control unit and a few other niggles delayed the 

Midland Champs prizegiving and publication of the final results. Fortunately our first-aid 

team had very little to do. 

 

My thanks to the estate, Planner Andy, Controller Henry and SInS co-ordinator Steve; 

Lesley and Eric for looking after the Midland Champs, and the HOC volunteers without 

whom there would have been no event. 

 

Peter Langmaid 


